
[image: image3.png]



HOWDEN TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Howden Town Council held on Tuesday 17 September 2019 at 7 pm in the Council meeting room, 17 Bridgegate, Howden.
Present:

Councillors H Chiswell, R Drury, R Hart, A Morris, D Patrick (until 8pm), H Pears, H Roberts (Chair), S Smythson, C Thackray, E Ward, A Wilson.
Apologies:

Councillors R Blee, D Howard.

In attendance:
One member of the public, one member of the press and ERY Cllr C Bayram.
Clerk:


Allison Wilson 
Min 19-57
Declaration of interest

19-57.1  No interests were declared.

19-57.2
 No dispensations were requested/granted.

Min 19-58
Minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 20 August 2019
The minutes of the above meeting were approved as a true record.  
The Chair welcomed new Councillor, Hayley Chiswell to the Council and the Members of the Council introduced themselves.

Min 19-59
Minutes of Planning Committee Meeting
The minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on 3 September 2019 were received. Cllr Hart reported that the Waterwheel application for visitor accommodation had been refused.
Min 19-60 
Action Log

19-60.1
Ashes sign - Cllr Roberts reported that Alan Menzies had commented on the possibility of putting something up at one of the roundabouts coming into Howden.  Ongoing.
16-60.2
Planning Notices – The Clerk was instructed to monitor the location of planning notices posted by ERYC in relation to the properties the notices apply to.
Min 19-61
Ashes Minutes
The Ashes minutes from the meeting held on 19 August were received.
Min 19-62
Local Plan Review – Allocations Document

It was agreed to comment that the Southern section of HOW12 should be considered for employment opportunities, to expand on the Ozone site and Knedlington Estate as small industrial units.

Min 19-63
Changing Places  

It was agreed to start a planning application for this as further information requested still hasn’t been given.
Min 19-64
Post Office

The Clerk reported that the pop up Post office continues to be well used.  The application for Dove House to have the Post Office at the Howden shop is still ongoing.
Min 19-65
Promoting Howden
The Chair reported that work is ongoing.
Min 19-66
Report from ERY Councillor Bayram
Cllr C Bayram gave a verbal report on the following:-
19-66.1
ERYC had been in recess over the month of August.

19-66.2
The Chair asked Cllr Bayram if he had an answer to the reports that Howden parking permits are the most expensive in the ER.  He responded that it was ERYC who set the costs and they had previously made a mistake in the pricing.  He was asked to go back to ERYC to insist that there be fairer pricing.
19-66.3
Cllr Drury reminded Cllr Bayram that he had been asked to find out why one household with a terminally ill member received council tax relief and another one hadn’t.  Cllr Bayram said he had checked and the relief was means tested so this would explain why.

Min 19-67
Litter Pick
Cllr Thackray arranged the litter pick for Sunday 6th October – 10:30 to 12 Noon.  The Clerk was instructed to publicise this.
Min 19-68
Remembrance Sunday
The Clerk reported that arrangements were ongoing.  It was agreed that David Davis MP would be invited again and also Colonel Fuller (Deputy Lord Lieutenant) would be invited through the Civic Office.
The Clerk was instructed to speak to the PCC with regards to housing “Tommy” at a visible site on the Minster Grounds on the run up to Remembrance Sunday (10 November).

Min 19-69
Christmas Late Night Opening

The Clerk reported that arrangements were well underway.  Stalls were booking up quickly as in previous years.  The Clerk was due to meet with Vic and Angela from the Shire Hall to discuss entertainment arrangements. It was agreed that the event be delegated to the Amenities Committee.
Min 19-70
Town Council Newsletter

It was agreed that the Town Council would publish a newsletter for distribution during the first half of November.  The Clerk was to email local organisations to ask for article submissions to be in by end of October.
Min 19-71
Safety
Cllr Drury reported that there were no safety issues on the Marsh.  Cllr Thackray asked that the Clerk contact ERYC Highways as there were clumps of tarmac on Hull Road.
Min 19-72
Correspondence
The following correspondence was received:-
19-72.1
From the Planning Inspectorate – the order has been issued for a new public right of way from the Cemetery to Marsh Drain to Howden Marsh.
Min 19-72
September Accounts 
The monthly schedule for September was approved as per attached.
Min 19-73
Date of Next Meeting 
15 October 2019.

The meeting ended at 8:11pm.
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Services/Goods provided £

Staff Costs 2,920.28      

Grounds + JBC Maintenance (708.74+424.70) 

1,133.44      

Town Bus 425.00        

Electricity for August 104.55        

Gas for August 6.45            

Stihl Blower (Marsh) 261.25        

Blower/Vac (Roadsweeping), ear defenders, oil 372.14        

PPE Marsh (trousers) 81.25          

Fuel Account 34.14          

Phone and Broadband 79.81          

Maintenance of Baskets 861.00        

Maintenance of Planters 99.84          

Stationery 98.64          

Repay for Stamps 35.00          

Lease for land at Scuttlecroft Lane (Derwent Play Park) 400.00        

Window Cleaning Services 16.80          

Roadsweeper stand in 18-20/8, 23-26/7, 24-25/8 450.00        

Cleaning Services 40.00          

Vintage Day shortfall (as agreed with TC grant up to £750) 472.89        

7,892.48      

Receipts

Wayleaves 30.38          

Project Loo 200.00        

Project Loo 250.00        

Xmas Stall (2 x indoor) 44.00          

524.38        

 

Approved by Council 17 September 2019.
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